Message to Buergerstiftungskongress 2014 

and the community foundation movement in Germany

                                                                                                                 Bratislava, September 20, 2014

Dear colleagues in the community foundation movement,

At the same time when you gather at the 44th meeting of German Community Foundations, representatives of community foundations and support organizations from Bulgaria, Croatia, Czech Republic, Hungary, Poland, Romania, Slovakia, Serbia, Turkey and Ukraine and guests from United States, Russia and South Africa are meeting at the „20 Years of Community Foundations in the Visegrad 4 Countries“ conference to celebrate 20 years of community foundation work in Central Europe, to share experiences of the past and think together about the future of community foundations in our region and Europe.

We would like to use this timely coincidence to congratulate you on the impressive achievements of the community foundation movement in Germany and send you our collegial and friendly greetings and best wishes. We would also like to use this opportunity to invite you – as a network and also as individual community foundations - to develop closer cooperation with community foundations in our region and possibly also in other countries around the world.

We are very well aware of the fact that our primary business are our own communities. But we are equally aware that none of us lives and operates in a vacuum. We all are interdependent, we all had times in our lives when we benefited from the assistance of organizations and people from outside. In our regions our thoughts today  are in particular with our colleagues from 21 established and more emerging community foundations in war-torn Ukraine. We believe the citizens of Ukraine have the undeniable right to choose a free and democratic future for their country and community foundations have major potential to play an important role in strengthening civil society and democratic participation in Ukraine. We invite you to think with us about strategies and practical steps for how we could jointly assist people and communities of Ukraine in their admirable struggle for freedom, independence and a European future. 

We wish you very productive meeting and success in your work,

Participants of the „20 Years of CFs in V4“ Conference held in Bratislava, Slovakia, September 19-20
